               CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX
                         General Membership Meeting

                                   August 9, 2016 
General Membership Meeting
The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith @ 6pm.

There were 7 Officers, 6 Directors and 4 members at large present.
Old Business: President Otis Smith asked if there were any corrections or additions to July's meeting minutes. There were none – Director Mike Cannella made a motion to accept with Director Justin Esser seconding the motion.  A vote was called for and all voted in favor. Pres. O.Smith thanked V.P. Jerry Stroh for the moving of N. Rifle Range lid. Special thanks to Dale Cowan as well. President OS presented a bid for the NRA and Skeet bathrooms done by Director Mike Cannella.  We out of ADA compliance.  After a discussion it was decided to seek funds from Shoshone Rec. Board and Park County Rec.. Sec. Katie Brass will look into it by next meeting. Member at large Karen Spearing said that the request is due by February of next year to be considered.  President O.Smith presented a bid by TCT West for internet for the electronic gate, with 50 cards @$40/per month.  Charter/Spectrum will be called  for a bid. Treasurer Mike Schnell said that the BBHC Shoot will begin Thursday at 10 am with practice at Skeet and Trap. Help is still needed.
New Business: V. P. Jerry Stroh wants more people to help from the Club as most helpers are getting older.  Vice President J. Stroh asked that a check be sent to John Burns in the amount of $2192.00 to cover most of the gun costs and the cost of the raffle tickets.  V.P. Jerry Stroh made the motion with Member at large Ed Spearing seconding the motion.  All voted in favor.  Director/Skeet representative Dave Ruhl stated that Skeet deposited $2472.00 with another $325.72 for the month of July. Treasurer/Sporting Clays Director Mike Schnell said Sporting Clays threw 32,300 birds in July and would like the club share to go up to 25% from 20% from each Venue.  A discussion took place with Member at large Rudy LaCroix asking that the By-laws be checked before upping percentage.  Questioned a By-law change.  Tabled til September meeting.  Regarding the overhang on 5 Stand Member at large Ed Spearing would like it left alone for now.

All Venues turned in their monies and there were nothing from the Secretary – Treasurer or Chief Range Officer.
For the Good of the Order – Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that the kids would load the houses at Skeet and Trap Wednesday evening after practice.

Motion to adjourn by Director Dick Kosnick and seconded by V.P. Jerry Stroh.

All in favor Adjourned at 6:36 pm
Respectfully submitted
Otis E. Smith – President                         Katie Brass- Secretary
